



HILLSBOROUGH COMMUNTY COLLEGE ANNUAL FIRE SAFETY AND SECURITY REPORT

2023

Table of Contents

ANNUAL SECURITY REPORT	3
CRIME STATISTICS	3
REPORTING CRIMES AND OTHER EMERGENCIES	3
Reporting to HCC's Department of Public Safety	4
Voluntary, Confidential Reporting	4
Reporting to Other Campus Security Authorities	5
Role, Authority, and Training	10
Relationship with Local, State, and Federal Law Enforcement Agencies	11
TIMELY WARNING REPORTS - CRIME ALERTS	11
EMERGENCY RESPONSE AND EVACUATION PROCEDURES	12
Emergency Management at Hillsborough Community College	12
Drills, Exercises and Training	12
Emergency Notification	13
SECURITY of and ACCESS to COLLEGE FACILITIES	13
Special Considerations for Hawks Landing Housing Access	14
HCC'S RESPONSE TO SEXUAL AND GENDER VIOLENCE	14
Introduction	14
Reporting an Incident	15
State of Florida Crime Definitions	16
Victim Confidentiality	
Bystander Intervention & Risk Reduction	22
Education & Awareness Programs	23
Conduct Proceedings	
Rape and Sexual Assault Victim Information	28
Our Commitment to Addressing Sexual Assault/Rape	
College Procedures for Responding to Reports of Sexual Assault	30
College Disciplinary Procedures in Sexual Assault Incidents	30
Sex Offender Registration - Campus Sex Crimes Prevention Act	
CAMPUS SECURITY POLICIES, CRIME PREVENTION & SAFETY AWARENESS	
PROGRAMS	
Threat Assessment Team	
Missing Student Notification Policy	32
Daily Crime and Fire Log	
Crime Prevention and Safety Awareness Programs	34
HCC POLICIES GOVERNING ALCOHOL AND OTHER DRUGS	34
HCC Alcohol and Drug Policy	34
Florida's Alcohol Laws	
ANNUAL DISCLOSURE OF CRIME STATISTICS	
Definitions of Reportable Crimes	37
Categories of Prejudice:	
ANNUAL FIRE SAFETY REPORT	48
Fire Safety Definitions	
Hawks Landing Residence Fire Drills	48
Fire Safety	
Fire Statistics for On-Campus Student Housing Facilities	
Fire Safety Education and Training Programs for Students, Faculty and Staff	
Fire Incident Reporting	
Plans for Future Improvements in Fire Safety	50

ANNUAL SECURITY REPORT

PREPARATION OF THE ANNUAL SECURITY REPORT AND DISCLOSURE OF CRIME STATISTICS

Hillsborough Community College prepares this report to comply with the Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security and Crime Statistics Act using information maintained by the HCC Department of Public Safety, information provided by other College offices such as Student Affairs, Residence Life, and other Campus Security Authorities, as well as information provided by local law enforcement agencies surrounding each campus. Each of these offices provides updated policy information and crime data.

This report provides statistics for the previous calendar year (2021) concerning *reported* crimes that occurred on campus, in certain off-campus buildings or property owned, leased or controlled by HCC. This report also includes institutional policies concerning campus security, such as policies regarding sexual assault, alcohol and other drugs.

Hillsborough Community College distributes a notice of the availability of this Annual Security and Fire Safety Report by October 1 of each year to every member of the HCC community. Anyone, including prospective students and employees, may obtain a paper copy of this report at the Public Safety Headquarters, located at the HCC Collaboration Studio, 1602 N 15th St., Tampa FL., Room 331, by contacting the HCC Department of Public Safety at 813-253-7911 or by visiting:

Jeanne Clery Act | Hillsborough Community College (hccfl.edu)

REPORTING CRIMES AND OTHER EMERGENCIES

HCC has several ways for campus community members and visitors to report crimes, serious incidents, and other emergencies to appropriate College officials. Regardless of how and where you decide to report these incidents, it is critical for the safety of the entire HCC community that you immediately report all incidents to HCC Public Safety at 813-253-7911 to ensure an effective investigation and appropriate follow-up actions, including issuing a timely warning or emergency notification.

Reporting to HCC's Department of Public Safety

We encourage all members of the HCC community to report all crimes and other emergencies in a prompt and accurate manner. In the event of an emergency or commission of a crime on or near college property, students, faculty and staff are directed to contact the appropriate law enforcement agency via 911 and then to contact the HCC Department of Public Safety at 813-253-7911. Criminal incidents requiring attention beyond the HCC Department of Public Safety will be referred to the local law enforcement agency having jurisdiction over that location. Prompt reporting to HCC Public Safety will assure that timely warnings or emergency notifications are issued when necessary, and the proper disclosure of crime statistics is provided.

Voluntary, Confidential Reporting

If crimes are never reported, little can be done to help other members of the community from also being victims. We encourage HCC community members to report crimes promptly and to participate in and support crime prevention efforts. The HCC community will be much safer when all community members participate in safety and security initiatives.

If you are the victim of a crime or want to report a crime you are aware of, but do not want to pursue action within HCC or the criminal justice system, we ask that you consider filing a voluntary, confidential report with the HCC Department of Public Safety. Depending upon the circumstances of the crime you are reporting, you may be able to file a report while maintaining your confidentiality. The purpose of a confidential report is to comply with your wish to keep your personally identifying information confidential, while taking steps to ensure your safety and the safety of others. The confidential reports allow the College to compile accurate records on the number and types of incidents occurring on campus. Reports filed in this manner are counted and disclosed in the Annual Security and Fire Safety Report.

Confidential reporting for Sexual Assault, Sexual Harassment, Stalking, Dating Violence and Domestic Violence may also be made by emailing <u>Title IX | Hillsborough</u> <u>Community College (hccfl.edu)</u>

In limited circumstances, the HCC Department of Public Safety and/or the Office of Equity and Diversity may not be able to assure confidentiality and will inform you in those cases.

Anyone may call local law enforcement via 911 and/or call HCC's Department of Public Safety at 813-253-7911 to report crimes, suspicious behavior, or emergency situations. Callers may remain anonymous. However, the College does not have a specific policy that directs victims or witnesses on how to report crimes on an anonymous basis for inclusion in the annual disclosure of crime statistics.

Guardian Mobile App

HCC provides all currently registered students and faculty/staff members, the ability to download a mobile App. The Hawk Guardian App provides the user with several features. It allows users the ability to place emergency calls directly to 911 or directly to HCC Public Safety and the ability to send "Text Tips" directly to HCC Public Safety via text message.

The App also provides the user a "Safety Timer" which allows them the ability to have a virtual escort. The virtual escort is conducted by "Guardians" which the user identifies via the App.

This App can be downloaded from the Apple App Store or the Google Play Store under "Rave Guardian". Only currently registered students or employed faculty/staff members have the ability to provide tips or contact HCC Public Safety directly through the App.

Reporting to Other Campus Security Authorities

While the College prefers that community members promptly report all crimes and other emergencies to HCC Department of Public Safety or 911, we also recognize that some

may prefer to report to other individuals or College offices. The Clery Act recognizes certain College officials and offices as "Campus Security Authorities (CSA)."

The Clery Act defines these individuals as "official of an institution who has significant responsibility for student and campus activities, including, but not limited to, student housing, student discipline and campus judicial proceedings. An official is defined as any person who has the authority and the duty to act or respond to issues on behalf of the institution."

HCC has officially designated the following offices as places where campus community members can report crimes:

District Level

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number
	4115 N. Lois	
	Tampa, FL 33614	
HCC Public Safety	HCC Collaboration Studio Room 331 1602 N 15th St., Tampa FL. 33605	813-253-7911
Vice President for Student Services & Enrollment Management	Dr. Ken Ray	813-253-7054
Director of Human Resources	Ms. Kristen Smuder	813-253-7180
Office of Equity & Special Programs	Ms. Annazette Houston	813-253-7043
VP of Operations	Greg Rose	813-253-7007

Brandon Campus

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number
	10451 Nancy Watkins Dr.	
	Tampa, FL 33619	
HCC Public Safety	Student Services Bldg. Room 105	813-253-7911
Dean of Student Services	Nestor Melendez Student Services Bldg. BSSB Rm 212B	813-253-7880

Dale Mabry Campus to include Hawks Landing

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number
	4001 W. Tampa Bay Blvd.	
	Tampa, FL 33614	
HCC Public Safety	Social Sciences Bldg. Room 106	813-253-7911
Dean of Student Services	Joe Bentrovato Student Services Bldg. Room 240	813-253-6066
Assistant to the Dean for Student Life Programs, including all RAs	TBD	

Plant City Campus

Official	1206 N. Park Rd. Plant City, FL 33563	Phone Number
HCC Public Safety	Administration Bldg. Room 108	813-253-7911

Dean of Student Services	Yaima Serrano Student Services Bldg. Room 129	813-757-2108
-----------------------------	---	--------------

South Shore Campus

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number	
	551 24th Street NE		
	Ruskin, FL 33570		
HCC Public Safety	Multi-Purpose Facility Room 137	813-253-7911	
Dean of Student Services	Julie Richardson Multi- Purpose Facility Room 223E	813-259-6152	

Ybor City Campus

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number	
	2112 N. 15th St.		
	Tampa, FL 33605		
HCC Public Safety	Ybor Bldg. Room 111	813-253-7911	
Dean of Student Services	John Turner Student Services Bldg. Room 209	813-253-7680	

MacDill Educational Center

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number	
	8102 Condor St.		
	MacDill AFB, FL 33621		
HCC Public Safety	HCC Collaboration Studio Room 331 1602 N 15th St., Tampa FL	813-253-7911	
MacDill Manager	David Hopkins MacDill Bldg. 233	813-259-6391	

The Regent

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number
	6437 Watson Rd.	
	Riverview, FL 33578	
HCC Public Safety	HCC Collaboration Studio Room 331 1602 N 15th St., Tampa FL	813-253-7911
Regent Manager	Andrew Kovtun The Regent, Room 101	813-253-7949

Ybor City Training Center

Official	Campus Address	Phone Number
	5610 East Columbus Dr.	
	Tampa, FL 33619	
HCC Public Safety	HCC Collaboration Studio Room 331 1602 N 15th St., Tampa FL	813-253-7911
Assistant Dean	Steve Crudup WWFA Room 139	813-253-7861

Pastoral and Professional Counselors

According to the Clery Act, pastoral and professional counselors who are appropriately credentialed and hired to serve in a counseling role are not considered Campus Security Authorities when they are acting in a counseling role. HCC does not employ pastoral or professional counselors in this capacity.

SEXUAL HARASSMENT/SEXUAL ASSAULT - TITLE IX

The College has designated the Office of Equity Diversity and Special Projects to coordinate and ensure compliance with Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972 (20 U.S.C § 1681), which is an all-encompassing federal law that prohibits discrimination based on sex in the educational programs of activities operated by a recipient of federal

financial assistance. Sexual harassment of students, which includes acts of sexual violence including sexual assault, is a form of discrimination prohibited by Title IX.

If after investigation it is determined that discrimination or harassment has occurred, the College will undertake appropriate action. Hillsborough Community College Administrative Rules 6HX-10-2.14 & 6HX-10-2.15 as well as Administrative Procedures 2.03 & 2.05 define its policy prohibiting discrimination and harassment and its procedures for investigating and addressing such complaints, to include providing a complaint or grievance process.

Ms. Annazette Houston, Chief Diversity Officer is the current contact person for all Title IX and Discrimination complaints. She can be reached at 813-253-7043 or ahouston14@hccfl.edu. Her office is located at the District Administrative Offices Room 309B, 4115 N. Lois Ave Tampa FL 33614.

ABOUT THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

Role, Authority, and Training

HCC Public Safety Officers are not sworn law enforcement officers, do not carry firearms and do not possess police powers. HCC's Department of Public Safety (DPS) strives to provide high quality security, safety and crime prevention services that meet the needs and standards of the institution. DPS is responsible for providing security and safety for the entire College community. Public Safety Officers provide 24-hour, seven day a week service consisting of vehicle patrol, bike patrol, and foot patrol as well as recording and partial monitoring of closed-circuit security cameras.

The department staffs a central dispatch and monitoring center from a centralized state of the art communication center for all College properties. DPS operates on an 800 MHz radio system that is maintained by the Hillsborough County Sheriff's Office and allows the department to communicate, if needed, with all of our public safety partners in the county to include the cities of Tampa and Plant City.

The Director of Public Safety, Public Safety Manager, two coordinators, six campus supervisors, 19 full-time officers, and 1 part-time public safety officer currently staff the Department of Public Safety. In addition, one staff assistant, one parking services staff

assistant and six dispatchers support the department. Each of the five main campuses has an office from where the campus officers work. The five main campuses each have a supervisor, who also acts as a liaison with the campus administration. Each campus office maintains its own found property storage.

Contract security officers supplement the department in carrying out its duties at all College properties. Contract security officers do not carry firearms but are licensed by the State of Florida as Security Class "D" Security Officers. The College also contracts with the Hillsborough County Sheriff's Office and the City of Tampa Police Department to provide dedicated law enforcement services to campuses at various times. These sworn officers may make arrests and perform other law enforcement functions on HCC campuses within their agency's jurisdiction.

Relationship with Local, State, and Federal Law Enforcement Agencies

The Hillsborough Community College Department of Public Safety maintains an excellent working relationship with its law enforcement and fire/rescue partners. The Tampa Police and the Tampa Fire/Rescue Departments service properties within the City of Tampa. Properties in the unincorporated areas of Hillsborough County receive law enforcement services from the Hillsborough County Sheriff's Office and fire and EMS services from the Hillsborough County Fire/Rescue Department. Properties located within the City of Plant City receive law enforcement service from the Plant City Police Department and fire and EMS services from the Plant City Fire/Rescue Department.

There are no Memorandums of Agreement/Understanding between the Department of Public Safety and local law enforcement agencies. Each jurisdiction provides police services and investigates any alleged criminal offense which occur in their respective jurisdictions. The Department of Public Safety regularly trains with and meets with these departments to ensure interagency coordination.

TIMELY WARNING REPORTS – CRIME ALERTS

Hillsborough Community College, once notified of a Clery defined crime (as detailed below), determine if and how a timely warning will be issued. The Clery Act requires

that HCC alert the College community to certain crimes in a manner that is timely and will aid in the prevention of similar crimes. The intent of the warning is to enable members of the College community to protect themselves. The decision whether to issue a warning will be made on a case-by-case basis, considering all factors that include the nature of the crime, the continuing danger to the campus community and whether issuance of the warning will impede law enforcement efforts. The decision to publish a timely warning may be made by a team comprised variously of the Vice President for Student Services, Vice President for Administration/CFO, Public Safety representatives, College Counsel, Campus President(s), Executive Director of Marking/Public Relations, Deans, and the Executive Director of Human Resources.

The Executive Director of Marketing/Public Relations shall draft the contents of the warning with input from public safety. The actual issuing of the timely warning shall be made by the Executive Director of Marketing/Public Relations. HCC may use the **Hawk Alert** mass notification system as well as college email to release the timely warning.

EMERGENCY RESPONSE AND EVACUATION PROCEDURES

Emergency Management at Hillsborough Community College

Hillsborough Community College maintains policies, procedures, and guidelines to respond to emergency situations on campus. The College also maintains an Emergency Management Team, which consists of Public Safety command staff, senior managers, and administrators from the various campuses and District.

Drills, Exercises and Training

HCC tests emergency response and reviews evacuation procedures. These tests include regularly scheduled drills, exercises, and appropriate follow-up activities, designed for assessment and evaluation of emergency plan capabilities. At various times per year, the College advertises its emergency response procedures to the campus community through seminars, email and other publications and at least once in conjunction with a test of its emergency response and evacuation procedures.

Emergency Notification

HCC is committed to ensuring the campus community receives timely, accurate, and useful information in the event of a significant emergency or dangerous situation on campus or in the local area that poses an immediate threat to the health and safety of College community members.

Upon The Department of Public Safety confirming that a significant emergency or dangerous situation exists involving an immediate threat to the health and safety of students or employees on or near the college, and in the professional judgment of a public safety supervisor, an emergency notification shall be issued. The emergency notification may be issued to the entire college community or to a specific segment of the college community, such as a campus.

If in the judgment of the public safety supervisor an emergency notification needs to be issued, the public safety supervisor has the authority to activate the Hawk Alert notification system. If, in the professional judgment of the public safety supervisor, issuing an Emergency Notification may compromise efforts to assist a victim or to contain, respond to or otherwise mitigate the emergency a notification may not be issued. HCC may use the **Hawk Alert** mass notification system (which may include voice, text, email and scrolling messages) as well as college email to release an Emergency Notification.

SECURITY of and ACCESS to COLLEGE FACILITIES

Hillsborough Community College is a public institution that provides open access to all College common areas. Most campus buildings and facilities are accessible to members of the College community, guests, and visitors during normal hours of business, Monday through Friday, and for limited designated hours on weekends and holidays. Access hours for academic buildings are based on the needs of the academic departments. Faculty and staff offices are not open to the public without an appointment and/or escort. The Department of Public Safety provides routine, random patrols of all nonresidential College facilities 24 hours per day. Many areas of the College with limited access require a key or card swipe access. Card swipe access is monitored and recorded.

Special Considerations for Hawks Landing Housing Access

The Hillsborough Community College Foundation provides HCC student housing at the Hawks Landing Complex through a management contract with Peak Campus

Management. A private contract security agency provides 24/7 security coverage for the property. Students and staff must present I.D. cards to access the property and most entrances are controlled by card access. All visitors must register with the desk attendant at the "Town Hall" prior to being admitted to the property and always escorted by their host. Students have a key that allows access to their own room. Additionally, there are CCTV cameras located on the property in public areas. The CCTV system is managed and recorded by the contract security firm to deter crime and help ensure the safety of all who reside or visit the facility. HCC has also contracted the Tampa Police local law enforcement agency to add an extra layer of security presence for residents at Hawk's Landing.

HCC'S RESPONSE TO SEXUAL AND GENDER VIOLENCE

Introduction

HCC is committed to creating and maintaining an environment in which all persons who participate in HCC programs and activities can work together in an atmosphere free of all forms of harassment, exploitation, or intimidation. The College seeks to create an educational community in which the greatest academic potential of students and the professional potential of employees may be realized. Sexual harassment, sexual assault, sexual battery, sexual coercion, sexual abuse, gender-based harassment, stalking (including cyber-stalking), domestic violence, dating violence are all forms of gender-based misconduct, which can occur between strangers or acquaintances, including people involved in an intimate or romantic relationship. Sexual violence as defined by the Office of Civil Rights (OCR), refers to physical sexual acts perpetrated against a person's will or where a person is incapable of giving consent (due to student's age; use of drugs/alcohol or because of an intellectual or other disability prevents the student from having the capacity to give consent). Employees, students or third parties can carry out

sexual violence. All acts of sexual violence are forms of sex discrimination and are prohibited by Title IX.

Every member of the HCC community should be aware that such behavior is prohibited by law and by college policy, and that HCC will not tolerate sexual misconduct in any form. The college will take appropriate action to correct and discipline behavior that is found to violate college policy or regulations prohibiting any form of sexual misconduct. This policy applies to all members of the College community, including students, employees, volunteers, independent contractors, visitors, and any individual regularly or temporarily employed, studying, living, visiting, conducting business, or having any official capacity at the College. Further, this policy applies to conduct occurring on HCC property or at college-sanctioned events or programs that take place off campus, including study abroad and internship programs, as well as at Hawks Landing. Hillsborough Community College is committed to providing a safe learning and working environment, and in compliance with federal law has adopted policies and procedures to prevent and respond to incidents of sexual violence including sexual assault, domestic violence, dating violence and stalking. These guidelines apply to all students, faculty, staff, contractors and visitors. HCC's policy on Sexual Harassment can be found at:

$\underline{https://www.hccfl.edu/about-us/equity-and-diversity/title-ix.}$

Reporting an Incident

According to the Office of Civil Rights, "all recipients of Federal financial assistance must designate at least one employee to coordinate their efforts to comply with and carry out their responsibilities under Title IX and must notify all students and employees of the designated employee's contact information. HCC meets this requirement with a full-time Title IX Coordinator, who is housed in the Equity and Diversity Office and reports directly to the Chief Diversity Officer/Equity Officer. The Chief Diversity Officer/Equity Officer is Ms. Annazette Houston, who reports directly to the College President. If a student, employee or visitor has been the victim of an incident of sexual violence, they should immediately report it to HCC Department of Public Safety by calling (813) 253-

7911 or by contacting the Title IX Coordinator by calling 813-253-7043 or email TitleIX@hccfl.edu. In the case of an emergency or ongoing threat, if possible, get to a safe location and please report the incident to law enforcement by calling 911 or to any of the following:

- Hillsborough County Sheriff's Office at 813-224-9911 (Brandon Campus, Regent Center, South Shore Campus or Ybor Training Ctr.),
- Tampa Police Department at 813-223-1112 (Collaboration Studio, Dale Mabry Campus, Dist. Admin. Offices, or Ybor City Campus),
- Plant City Police Department at 813-757-9200 (Plant City Campus),
- Air Force Security Forces at 813-828-3322 (MacDill Education Center).

Reports of all domestic violence, dating violence, sexual assault and stalking made to the College Public Safety Department will automatically be referred to the Title IX Coordinator for investigation regardless of whether the complainant chooses to pursue criminal charges.

HCC officials will assist any victim in notifying law enforcement if they elect to do so. Any student or employee who reports an incident of sexual violence, whether the offense occurred on or off campus, shall receive a written explanation of their rights and options. This written explanation identifies existing counseling, health, mental health, victim advocacy, legal assistance, visa and immigration assistance, and other services available for victims, both within the institution and in the community; and describes options for available assistance in; and how to request changes to academic, living, transportation, and working situations or protective measures. The institution must make such accommodations or provide such protective measures if the victim requests them and if they are reasonably available, regardless of whether the victim chooses to report the crime to campus police or local law enforcement.

Under the Clery Act, crimes of gender violence have definitions that are uniform across the nation. Those definitions are provided later in this report.

State of Florida Crime Definitions

Under Florida law, the Clery Act crimes of gender violence have the following

definitions.

Dating Violence – as defined by Section 784.046, Florida Statutes, is violence between individuals who have or have had a continuing and significant relationship of a romantic or intimate nature. The existence of the relationship is determined by a relationship that existed within past six (6) months; the nature or relationship was characterized by an expectation of affection or sexual involvement between the parties; and the frequency and type of interaction between the parties included their involvement over time and on a continuous basis.

Domestic Violence – is the use of physical violence, coercion, threats, intimidation, isolation, and stalking, or other forms of emotional, sexual or economic abuse directed towards a partner in an intimate or romantic relationship constitute intimate partner violence. This includes any behaviors that intimidate, manipulate, humiliate, isolate, frighten, terrorize, coerce, threaten, blame, hurt, injure, or wound someone. Domestic violence as defined by Section 741.28, Florida Statutes, is any assault, aggravated assault, battery, aggravated battery, sexual assault, sexual battery, stalking, aggravated stalking, kidnapping, false imprisonment or any criminal offense resulting in physical injury or death of one family or household member by another family or household member.

Rape/Sexual Assault - is physical sexual acts perpetrated against a person's will or where a person is incapable of giving consent (due to a person's age, use of drugs/alcohol or because of an intellectual or other disability):

- by the use or threat of force or coercion.
- without effective consent.
- Where that individual is incapacitated.

Sexual assault includes non-consensual sexual contact and sexual intercourse. Sexual assault as defined by Section 784.046, Florida Statutes, includes any forcible felony whenever a sexual act is committed or attempted. Sexual battery as defined by Section

794.011, Florida Statutes, means oral, anal or vaginal penetration by or union with the sexual organ of another or the anal or vaginal penetration of another by any object (exception for a bona fide medical device).

Fondling - is defined by Chapter 800, Florida Statutes as Lewdness an unnatural and lascivious act with another person.

Incest - is defined by Section 826.04, Florida Statutes as Whoever knowingly marries or has sexual intercourse with a person to whom he or she is related by lineal consanguinity, or a brother, sister, aunt, nephew, or niece commits incest, which constitutes a felony of the third degree.

Statutory Rape - is defined as Sexual Battery pursuant to Section 794.05, Florida Statutes and includes unlawful Sexual Activity with certain minors as a person 24 years or age or older who engages in sexual activity with a person 16 or 17 years of age commits a felony.

Stalking - is a course of conduct directed at a specific person that would cause that person to feel fear. Stalking involves repeated and continued harassment made against the expressed wishes of another individual, which causes the targeted individual to feel emotional distress, including fear and apprehension. Stalking behaviors may include pursuing or following; non-consensual (unwanted) communication or contact, including face-to-face, telephone calls, voice messages, electronic messages, web-based messages, text messages, unwanted gifts, etc.; trespassing; and surveillance or other types of observation. Stalking as defined by Section 784.048, Florida Statutes, is any person who willfully, maliciously and repeatedly follows, harasses, or cyber-stalks another person.

Consent - is a voluntary agreement to engage in sexual activity. Someone who is incapacitated cannot consent. Past consent does not imply future consent. Silence or an absence of resistance does not imply consent; consent to engage in sexual activity with one person does not imply consent to engage in sexual activity with another; consent can be withdrawn at any time; and coercion, force or threat invalidates consent.

Consent as defined by Section 794.011, Florida Statutes, as relates to sexual activity means intelligent, knowing, and voluntary consent and does not include coerced submission. Consent does not mean or should not be construed to mean the failure by an alleged victim to offer physical resistance to the offender or person accused of a sexual assault.

Procedures Victims Should Follow

If an incident of sexual assault, domestic violence, dating violence or stalking occurs, it is important to preserve evidence to aid in the possibility of a successful criminal prosecution or obtaining a protection order. The victim of a sexual assault should not wash, douche, use the toilet, or change clothing prior to a medical exam. Any clothing removed should be placed in a paper bag. Evidence of violence, such as bruising or other visible injuries, following an incident of domestic or dating violence should be documented including through the preservation of photographic evidence. Evidence of stalking including any communication, such as written notes, voice mail or other electronic communications should be saved and not altered in any way.

On & Off Campus Resources

On-Campus Resources: The College does not provide any of the following services on campus: Professional Counseling, Health, Mental Health, Victim Advocacy, Legal Assistance or Visa & Immigration Assistance.

Off Campus Resources:

- Student Assistance Program 800-878-5470 or <u>www.BayCare.org/SAP</u> 24 Hour Helpline
- Brandon Regional Hospital 119 Oakfield Dr. Brandon, FL
- Dale Mabry St Joseph's Hospital 3003 W Dr. Martin Luther King Blvd. Tampa FL
- Plant City South Baptist Hospital 301 N Alexander St. Plant City, FL
- South Shore St. Joseph Hospital South 6901 Simmons Loop, Riverview FL
- Ybor/MacDill/YCTC Tampa General Hospital 1 Tampa General Circle Tampa, FL
- Victim Advocacy Crisis Center of Tampa Bay 211 or 813-234-1234
- Legal Assistance Bay Area Legal Services 800-625-2257

Visa & Immigration Assistance US Citizenship & Immigration Service
 Home | USCIS

Accommodations

Whether or not a student or employee reports to law enforcement and/or pursues any formal action, if they report an incident of sexual violence, HCC is committed to providing them as safe a learning or working environment as possible. Upon request, HCC will make any reasonably available change to a victim's academic, living, transportation, and or working situation. Students may contact the Title IX Coordinator or the appropriate campus Dean of Student Services for assistance:

Brandon Campus & The	Nestor Melendez	BSSB 212B	813-253-7880
Regent			
Dale Mabry Campus &	Joe Bentrovato	DSTU 246	813-253-6066
Hawks Landing			
Plant City Campus &	Yaima Serrano	PSTU 129	813-757-2108
MacDill Center			
South Shore Campus	Julie Richardson	SMPF 134	813-259-6152
Ybor City Campus & Ybor	John Turner	YSSB 209	813-253-7680
City Training Center			

Employees may contact Executive Director of Human Resources at 813-253-7180 or in Room 110 or the Office of Equity Diversity and Special Projects at 813-253-7037 or in Room 309B of the District Administrative Office located at 4015 N. Lois Ave., Tampa, FL 33614 for assistance.

Under Florida law, a victim has the right to go to court and file a petition requesting an Injunction for Protection. Hillsborough Community College recognizes orders of protection for any person who obtains an order of protection from any reciprocal state

(F.S. 741.315 all US States, the District of Columbia, an Indian tribe, or a commonwealth, territory, or possession of the Unites States). A copy of the order of protection should be provided to the HCC Public Safety Office on any campus and the Office of the Title IX Coordinator, located at 4015 N. Lois Ave Tampa, FL 33614 Room 309. A complainant may then meet with HCC Public Safety, the appropriate campus Dean of Student Services or Executive Director of Human Resources and the Title IX Coordinator to develop a Safety Action Plan, which is a plan for HCC and the victim to reduce risk of harm while on campus or coming and going from campus. This plan may include, but is not limited to escorts, special parking arrangements, changing classroom location or allowing a student to complete assignments from home, etc. The College cannot apply for a legal order of protection, no contact order or restraining order for a victim from the applicable jurisdiction(s). The victim is required to apply directly for these services through the Clerk of the Circuit Court.

The College may issue an institutional No Contact Order, if deemed appropriate, or at the request of the victim or accused. To the extent of the victim's cooperation and consent, College offices will work cooperatively to ensure that the complainant's health, physical safety, work and academic status are protected, pending the outcome of a formal college investigation of the complaint. For example, if reasonably available, a complainant may be offered changes to academic, living, or working situations in addition to counseling, health services, visa and immigration assistance and assistance in notifying appropriate local law enforcement.

Victim Confidentiality

HCC recognizes the sensitive nature of sexual violence and is committed to protecting the privacy of any individual who reports an incident of sexual violence. Personal identifiable information about the victim will be treated as confidential and only shared with persons with a specific need to know who are investigating/adjudicating the complaint or delivering resources for support services to the complainant (for example, publicly available record-keeping for purposes of Clery Act reporting and other

disclosures will be made without inclusion of identifying information about the victim, as defined in 42 USC 1395 (a) (20). Additionally, the institution will maintain as confidential, any accommodations or protective measures provided to the victim to the extent that maintaining such confidentiality would not impair the ability of the institution to provide the accommodations or protective measures.

The College does not publish the name of crime victims or house identifiable information regarding victims in the college public safety departments Daily Crime and Fire Log or online. Victims may request that directory information on file be removed from public sources by request to the office of the Vice President for Student Services and Enrollment Management at 813-253-7021.

Bystander Intervention & Risk Reduction

Bystanders play a critical role in the prevention of sexual and relationship violence. They are "individuals who observe violence or witness conditions that perpetuate violence. They are not directly involved but have the choice to intervene, speak up, or do something about it." We want to promote a culture of community accountability where bystanders are actively engaged in the prevention of violence without causing further harm. We may not always know what to do even if we want to help. Below is a list of some ways to be an active bystander:

- 1. Watch out for your friends and fellow students/employees. If you see someone who looks like they could be in trouble or need help, ask if they are ok.
- 2. Confront people who seclude, hit on, try to make out with, or have sex with people who are incapacitated.
- 3. Speak up when someone discusses plans to take sexual advantage of another person.
- 4. Believe someone who discloses sexual assault, abusive behavior or experience with stalking.
- 5. Refer people to on or off campus resources listed in this document for support in health, counseling, or with legal assistance.

When you sense danger, or even feel something is potentially dangerous, dial 911. This could be when a person is yelling at or being physically abusive towards another and it is not safe for you to interrupt.

Further information regarding bystander intervention may be found at:

Theories that shape our work (vawnet.org)

Bystander Intervention — We Are MCSR | Creating Cultures Free from Violence

Education & Awareness Programs

Throughout the year, programs designed to promote awareness are presented by a variety of college resources. Prevention programs include an overview of the College's policies and procedures, relevant definitions, including prohibited conduct, discussion of the impact of alcohol and illegal drug use, effective consent, safe and positive options for bystander intervention, and information about risk reduction. Incoming students and new employees will receive primary prevention and awareness programming as part of their orientation. Returning students and employees will receive information on a periodic basis. HCC's Title IX Coordinator will coordinate the education and prevention calendar and provide programming to campus needs and climate in conjunction with the Campus Dean of Student Services/HCC Human Resources Department. All educational programs include a review of resources and reporting options available for students, faculty, and staff. As part of "Violence Against Women Reauthorization Act of 2013" and The Clery Act, educational programs at HCC are required to include:

A. Primary prevention and awareness programs for new students and new employees, including safe and possible options for intervention for a bystander(s):

- 1) A statement that HCC prohibits the offense of domestic violence, dating violence, sexual assault and stalking.
- 2) The definition of domestic violence, dating violence, sexual assault and stalking under Florida law.

- 3) The definition of consent under Florida Law, in reference to sexual activity; 4) Safe and positive options for bystander intervention that may be carried out by an individual to prevent harm or intervene when there is a risk of domestic violence, dating violence, sexual assault, stalking or any form of sexual misconduct against a person.
- 5) Information on risk reduction to recognize warning signs of abusive behavior and how to avoid potential attacks; and
- 6) Ongoing prevention and awareness programs for HCC's students, faculty and staff.
- **B.** Training for the Title IX Coordinator, Public Safety Officers, HCC designated "Responsible Employees", victim advocates, and other staff involved with responding to, investigating or adjudicating sexual misconduct.

Conduct Proceedings

Hillsborough Community College strictly prohibits all acts of sexual assault, domestic violence, dating violence, and stalking. In addition to facing criminal action, any student found responsible for violating the policy on sexual misconduct is subject to the Code of Student Conduct and Disciplinary Procedure and may be subject to disciplinary sanctions ranging from probation to expulsion, depending on the incident. HCC reserves the right to broaden or lessen any range of disciplinary sanctions depending on the circumstances of each case. HCC will determine the appropriate corrective action.

All conduct proceedings, whether the conduct is reported to have occurred on or off campus, shall provide a prompt, fair and impartial investigation and resolution by officials who have received annual training on the nature of the types of cases they are handling, on how to investigate, and how to conduct a hearing in a manner that protects the safety of victims and promotes accountability. Determination of responsibility shall be made by the Dean of Student Services or the Executive Director of Human Resources using the preponderance of the evidence standard (which means that it is more likely than not that the alleged misconduct occurred).

In all proceedings, including any related meetings, both the accused and accuser are entitled to the same opportunities to have others present including the right to be accompanied by an advisor of their choice, although HCC may establish rules on the participation by the advisor. Both the accused and accuser shall simultaneously be informed in writing of the outcome made by the Dean of Student Services or the Executive Director of Human Resources of procedures for appealing the results of the outcome, of any change to the results that occurs prior to the time that they become final, and when such results become final. Disclosure of the outcome shall be made to both parties unconditionally, and each shall be free to share or not share the details with any third parties. For additional information about student conduct proceedings please consult the Code of Student Conduct available at:

https://www.hccfl.edu/support-services/student-handbook

For additional information about employee conduct proceedings, please consult HCC's Administrative Procedures on discipline/applicable collective bargaining agreement available at:

https://hccfl.sharepoint.com/sites/er/SitePages/Employee-Relations.aspx

Students

Sanctions or interventions may include, but are not limited to, one or more of the following:

- 1) Formal Reprimand: A formal notice that the student has violated college policy and those future violations may be dealt with more severely.
- 2) Disciplinary Probation: A designated period of time during which the student is not in good standing with the College. The terms of probation may involve restrictions of student privileges and/or set specific behavioral expectations.
- 3) Restitution: Reasonable and limited compensation for loss, damage, or injury to the appropriate party in the form of money or material replacement.
- 4) Restriction from Employment at the College: Prohibition of or limitation on HCC employment.

- 5) Class/Workshop/Training/Program Attendance: Enrollment in and completion of a class, workshop, training, or program that could help the student.
- 6) Educational Project: Completion of a project specifically designed to help the student understand why certain behavior was inappropriate and to prevent its recurrence.
- 7) Hawks Landing Housing Transfer or Removal: Placement in another room or housing unit or removal from Hawks Landing housing. Housing transfers or removals may be temporary or permanent depending on the circumstances.
- 8) Professional Assessment: Completion of a professional assessment that could help the student or the College ascertain the student's ongoing supervision or support needs to successfully participate in the HCC community.
- 9) Removal from Specific Courses or Activities: Suspension or transfer from courses or activities at the College for a specified period.
- 10) No Contact: Restriction from entering specific areas and/or from all forms of contact with certain persons.
- 11) Suspension: Separation from the College for a specified period of time or until certain conditions is met.
- 12) Expulsion: Permanent separation from the College.
- 13) In addition to the sanctions/interventions applied to students found responsible for sexual misconduct, the College may find it helpful or necessary to request or require others to undertake specific steps designed to eliminate the misconduct, prevent its recurrence, or remedy its effects. Examples include, but are not limited to, the following:
 - a. Requesting or requiring a college department to conduct training for its staff or members.
 - b. Making involved parties aware of academic support services available.
 - c. Making involved parties aware of counseling or medical services available.
 - d. Arranging, where possible, for a party to re-take or withdraw from a course without penalty; and

e. Revising College policies, procedures or practices where necessary.

Faculty/Staff

Any employee found responsible for violating the policy prohibiting sexual misconduct

may be subject to disciplinary action up to and including termination. HCC reserves the

right to broaden or lessen any range of disciplinary sanctions depending on the

circumstances of each case.

Personal Safety

Theft, disorderly conduct, and alcohol related offenses are very common on college

campuses. However, they don't stand-alone. Despite law enforcement's efforts, serious

crimes do occur on campuses. It is important to report any suspicious incidents to HCC

Public Safety or local police and always remain alert and vigilant.

One of the more serious crimes that too often is unreported is Sexual Assault. It is

important to know what these crimes are, because in many cases, victims do not realize

they have been victimized. Additionally, crimes of this nature are very difficult for

victims to report for a number of very complex reasons. We provide the following

information to assist those help who may have been victims of sexual assault or who have

a friend who has been sexually assaulted.

There are many guidelines to help you be more alert and aware of the situation to prevent

such serious crimes.

Such as:

Know your surroundings

□ Be alert

□ Call for help

☐ Report any suspicious people and/or activity, immediately

27

Rape and Sexual Assault Victim Information

Earlier in this report, HCC provided definitions of gender violence. Victims often have difficulty reporting a sexual assault for numerous reasons such as knowing the perpetrator, fear of retaliation, fear of parents knowing about the incident, and fear of getting in trouble with law enforcement. Despite these concerns, it is vital to report such incidents in order to get help.

The following information provides steps to follow should a sexual assault occur:

- Get to a safe place as soon as possible!
- Try to preserve all physical evidence The victim should not bathe, shower, brush teeth, douche, use the toilet, or change clothing until she has a medical exam. Contact a close friend or relative, if available, who can provide support and accompany the victim to the medical exam and/or police department. Advocates from the Women's Resource Center can be available to the victim to provide support.
- Get medical attention as soon as possible An exam may reveal the presence of physical injury of which the victim is unaware. Following a sexual assault, antibiotics are typically given at the time of the exam to help prevent the victim from acquiring certain sexually transmitted diseases. Emergency contraceptive pills are offered to all victims at the time of the exam (if the victim presents within 120 hours) to help prevent pregnancy from occurring as a result of the rape. If the victim reports memory loss, loss of consciousness or other circumstances suspicious for a drug-facilitated assault, a urine test may be done if the victim presents within 96 hours. Some of the commonly used "date rape" drugs, however, are only detectable in the urine for 6-8 hours after ingestion.
- Contact the police Sexual assault is a crime; it is vital to report it. It is important to remember report a crime is not the same as prosecuting the crime. The decision to prosecute may be made at another time. Final decision to prosecute is determined by the Office of the State Attorney.
- Consider talking to a counselor Seeing a counselor may be important in helping the victim understand his/her feelings and begin the process of recovery.

Our Commitment to Addressing Sexual Assault/Rape

The College does not tolerate sexual misconduct or abuse, such as sexual assault, rape or any other forms of nonconsensual sexual activity. Sexual misconduct in any form violates the Code of Student Conduct, College policies and may violate Federal and State Laws. Violations of this policy are subject to disciplinary sanctions through the Dean of Student Services or the Executive Director of Human Resources Office. All sexual assault victims have the following rights:

- Both parties may have others present during the disciplinary proceeding and any
 related meeting, including an advisor or support person of their choice. This
 person is not entitled to represent the person.
- A complainant has the right to present his or her case. This includes the right to
 adequate, reliable, and impartial investigation of complaints, the right to have an
 equal opportunity to present witnesses and other evidence, and the right to the
 same appeal processes, for both parties.
- A complainant has the right to be notified of the time frame within which: (a) the College will conduct a full investigation of the complaint; (b) the parties will be notified of the outcome of the complaint; and (c) the parties may file an appeal, if applicable.
- A complainant has the right for the complaint to be decided using a
 preponderance of the evidence standard (i.e., it is more likely than not that sexual
 misconduct occurred).
- Both parties have the right to be notified, in writing, of the outcome of the disciplinary proceedings at the same time.
- As noted in the Clery Act, both parties are to be informed of the outcome, including sanction information, of any institutional proceeding alleging a sex offense. HCC may not require a complainant to abide by a non-disclosure agreement, in writing or otherwise.

• The grievance procedures may include voluntary informal methods (e.g., mediation) for resolving some types of sexual misconduct complaints. However, the complainant must be notified of the right to end the informal process at any time and begin the formal stage of the complaint process. In cases involving allegations of sexual assault, mediation is not appropriate.

College Procedures for Responding to Reports of Sexual Assault

If you or someone you know is the victim of a sexual assault, the victim has several rights, including:

- The right to report the incident to HCC Department of Public Safety, the Office of Equity Diversity and Special Projects where the Title IX Coordinator is located or local authorities. HCC will assist victims in notifying either HCC Public Safety or local police. Filing a police report does not mean the victim must pursue criminal charges. The victim maintains his or her rights throughout the process.
- There are several community service and health organizations that can provide counseling, mental health, and other related services to sexual assault victims. Through the Offices of the Dean of Student Services or the Executive Director of Human Resources, students or employees can obtain assistance if requested.
- If a victim of a sexual assault or relationship violence incident requests a change in her or his living arrangements or academic schedule, the Office of Student Services, and other offices at the College, will assist the individual with making these changes, if they are reasonably available.

College Disciplinary Procedures in Sexual Assault Incidents

HCC's student code of conduct process is designed to afford a complainant (the person who is bringing a charge) and a respondent (the person who is answering a charge) a fair, prompt, and appropriate resolution process. The process is designed to help persons who need support as they address these incidents.

The Office of Student Services manages the proceeding in which a student is the alleged perpetrator. The full text of the protocol for how the College responds to sexual assault complaints through the campus conduct process can be obtained from any Dean of Student Services office and the student services web page. The Executive Director of

Human Resources is responsible for managing proceedings for those cases in which an employee is the respondent.

In determining whether the alleged conduct constitutes sexual harassment or assault, the full context in which the alleged incident occurred must be considered. In any case, both the complainant and the respondent are entitled to the same opportunities to have others present during any disciplinary proceeding. Both the complainant and the respondent will be informed of the outcome of any proceeding.

During any sexual assault complaint proceeding, the College has a range of sanctions available. Those sanctions may range from probation to expulsion from the College, depending upon the nature and circumstances of the specific incident.

Sex Offender Registration - Campus Sex Crimes Prevention Act

In accordance with the "Campus Sex Crimes Prevention Act of 2000", which amends the Jacob Wetterling Crimes Against Children and Sexually Violent Offender Registration Act, the Jeanne Clery Act and the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act of 1974, HCC is providing contact information to the State of Florida Sex Offender Registry. Federal and state laws require a person designated as a "sexual predator or offender" to register with the Florida Department of Law Enforcement (FDLE). FDLE is required to notify the local law enforcement agency where the registrant resides, attends or is employed by an institution of higher learning.

Students, faculty, and staff may access information about sexual predators/offenders at: http://offender.fdle.state.fl.us/offender/Search.jsp. To conduct a search by College or University: FDLE-Sexual Offender and Predator System (state.fl.us)

FDLE has also established a toll-free number (1-888-FL-PREDATOR) or (1-888-357-7332) that allows the public to request information about Sexual Predators and Sex Offenders living in their communities and around the state.

CAMPUS SECURITY POLICIES, CRIME PREVENTION & SAFETY AWARENESS PROGRAMS

In addition to the many programs offered by HCC Department of Public Safety and other College offices, the HCC has established several policies and procedures related to ensuring a reasonably safe campus community. These policies include:

Threat Assessment Team

Hillsborough Community College also maintains a Threat Assessment Team that proactively assesses threats and behaviors of concern that may impact the college community. The team provides an online reporting tool for members of the HCC community to report behavioral concerns. For more information, see.

https://www.hccfl.edu/support-services/public-safety/speak-hcc

Missing Student Notification Policy

The Higher Education Act of 2008 requires institutions that provide on-campus student housing to establish a missing student notification policy and procedure for those who reside in the on-campus housing. Hillsborough Community College takes student safety very seriously. To this end, the following policy has been established concerning students who live in college-owned campus housing and who, based on the facts along with circumstances known at the time to college officials, are presumed to be missing. Anyone who believes a student to be missing should contact the Department of Public Safety at 813-253-7911, a Student Housing Resident Advisor or any College official. Any report made to the College will be followed up with an immediate investigation to determine whether the student is missing in cooperation with local law enforcement. The person receiving the report to the HCC Department of Public Safety immediately shall refer reports made to a Housing Security Officer, Resident Advisor or any College official.

At the beginning of each semester, students will be asked to provide, on a voluntary basis, emergency contact information, which will be used solely for missing persons' purposes, while the student is enrolled at HCC. This emergency information will be kept on file by the Assistant to the Dean (Student Life Programs). Contact information shall be updated

each semester. The student is responsible for ensuring that the contact information is up to date and accurate.

If a student is determined to be missing and has designated a contact person, the contact person will be notified no later than 24 hours after the determination by College Public Safety officials or local law enforcement that the student is missing. If a missing student is under the age of 18, and not an emancipated individual, the College is also required to notify the *parent or guardian* of the missing student no later than 24 hours after the determination by College Public Safety officials or local law enforcement that the student is missing.

College Public Safety officials will immediately notify the appropriate local law enforcement agency when the student is determined to be missing. The Dean of Student Services at the Dale Mabry campus or his/her designee will notify the appropriate emergency contact person listed for a missing student.

Most missing person reports in the College environment result from students changing their routines without informing roommates and/or friends of the change. For the purposes of this policy, a student will be considered missing if a roommate, classmate, faculty member, friend or other person has not seen or heard from the person in a reasonable amount of time. In general, a reasonable amount of time is 24 hours, but may vary with the time of day and information available regarding the missing person's daily schedule, habits and reliability. There is no requirement for the Department of Public Safety to wait 24 hours to notify local law enforcement of a missing person. Individuals will also be considered missing immediately if their absence has occurred under circumstances that are suspicious or cause concern for their safety.

Daily Crime and Fire Log

The College maintains a public Crime and Fire Log at the public safety headquarters located at the HCC Collaboration Studio, 1602 N. 15th St Room 331, Tampa, FL. The Crime and Fire Log is available for public inspection (during normal business hours). The

log contains all crimes on HCC Clery reportable property and any fires at Hawks Landing residential facility that have been reported to the department of public safety. The appropriate information is logged in the Crime and Fire Log within two business days of it being reported. The Crime and Fire Log shall contain the required reporting information for the most recent 60 days. Crime and Fire Log information older than 60 days shall be furnished upon request within 2 business days.

Crime Prevention and Safety Awareness Programs

To promote safety awareness, HCC Public Safety maintains a strong working relationship with the community. The Department of Public Safety regularly conducts crime prevention seminars and presentations at student events, faculty/staff seminars and inservice trainings. The department also maintains a website with crime prevention information and resources. The department conducts escorts to members of the College community as requested. Department members take a proactive, visible and community approach to providing safety and security services.

HCC POLICIES GOVERNING ALCOHOL AND OTHER DRUGS

HCC Alcohol and Drug Policy

The unlawful manufacture, dispensing, possession, or use of controlled substances while at the College or on college property is prohibited. In addition, a student or employee is prohibited from being under the influence of alcohol or having possession of alcohol beverages while at or on college property. The College will provide full cooperation with local law enforcement agencies for alcohol and drug-related violations. Sanctions may include referral for prosecution, expulsion of a student and termination of an employee or completion of an appropriate rehabilitation program.

Policies Specific to Students

A student who is formally charged with drug violations, may also, following an administrative hearing, be suspended until his/her case is adjudicated pursuant to the Student Code of Conduct.

Illegal Substances (Drugs)

It is a violation of state law and college policy to illegally possess, use, distribute, manufacture, sell or be under the influence of other drugs. Students who violate this policy will be referred to the office of Student Life Programs, the Dean of Student Services, and/or HCC Public Safety.

It is unlawful for any person to sell, purchase, manufacture, deliver or possess with the intent to sell a controlled substance in, on or within 1,000 feet of the real property comprising a public or private elementary, middle, secondary school, community or state college or university.

Know the signs (not all inclusive):

- □ Passed out or difficult to awaken
- □ Cold, clammy, pale or bluish skin
- □ Slowed breathing
- □ Vomiting (asleep or awake)

Know how to help (not all inclusive):

- ☐ Turn a vomiting person on his/her side to prevent choking
- ☐ Clear vomit from the mouth
- ☐ Keep the person awake
- □ NEVER leave the person unattended

Policies Specific to Faculty and Staff

As a condition of HCC employment, every employee shall abide by the terms of this policy. Any employee who violates this policy is subject to college disciplinary action, including dismissal, as well as criminal sanctions provided by federal, state or local laws. An employee may be required to participate in a drug abuse or drug rehabilitation program. An employee must notify his or her supervisor of any criminal drug conviction for a violation occurring in the College workplace no later than five (5) days after such conviction. Please consult Policy 6HX-10-2.05, A Drug-Free Workplace for more information:

Florida's Alcohol Laws

Drinking Age

The legal drinking age in Florida is 21. Selling, giving or serving alcohol to persons under 21 is unlawful. In Florida, this law extends to possession of alcohol by anyone under 21. It is unlawful for anyone to misrepresent or misstate his or her age. This includes the manufacture or use of false identification. Use of altered identification for procuring alcohol is a felony.

Open Container Law

It is unlawful for any person to consume or to induce, assist or aid another to consume any beverage containing more than 1% alcohol by weight upon any street, sidewalk or in any alley within the City of Tampa. It is unlawful to have an open container of alcohol in a vehicle. Under Florida law, driving under the influence of alcoholic beverages or any controlled chemical substance (DUI) is an offense evidenced by the impairment of normal faculties or an unlawful blood or breath alcohol level of .08 or higher.

Sale or Possession of Illegal Drugs

It is unlawful to be in the possession of illicit drugs and/or to sell or intend to sell illicit drugs.

Selling and Purchasing Controlled Substances within 1,000 Feet of School

It is unlawful for any person to sell, purchase, manufacture, deliver or possess with the intent to sell a controlled substance in, on or within 1,000 feet of the real property comprising a public or private elementary, middle, secondary school, community or state college or university.

ANNUAL DISCLOSURE OF CRIME STATISTICS

HCC Public Safety collects the crime statistics disclosed in the charts through several methods. The statistics below also include crimes that are reported to various campus security authorities, as defined in this report. The statistics reported here generally reflect the number of criminal incidents reported to the various authorities. The statistics reported for the subcategories on liquor laws, drug laws and weapons offenses represented the number of people arrested or referred to campus judicial authorities for respective violations, not the number of offenses documented.

Definitions of Reportable Crimes

Murder/Manslaughter – defined as the willful killing of one human being by another.

Negligent Manslaughter – Is defined as the killing of another person through gross negligence.

Sex offenses – Any sexual act directed against another person, without the consent of the victim, including instances where the victim is incapable of giving consent.

- A. **Rape** The penetration, no matter how slight, of the vagina or anus with any body part or object, or oral penetration by a sex organ of another person, without the consent of the victim.
- B. **Fondling** The touching of the private body parts of another person for the purpose of sexual gratification, without the consent of the victim, including instances where the victim is incapable of giving consent because of his/her age or because of his/her temporary or permanent mental incapacity.
- C. **Incest** Non-forcible sexual intercourse between persons who are related to each other within the degrees wherein marriage is prohibited by law.
- D. **Statutory Rape** Non-forcible sexual intercourse with a person who is under the statutory age of consent.

Robbery – is defined as taking or attempting to take anything of value from the car, custody, or control of a person or persons by force or threat of force or violence and/or by putting the victim in fear.

Aggravated Assault – is defined as an unlawful attack by one person upon another for the purpose of inflicting severe or aggravated bodily injury. This type of assault usually is accompanied by the use of a weapon or by means likely to produce death or great bodily harm.

Burglary – is the unlawful entry of a structure to commit a felony or a theft.

Motor Vehicle Theft – is the theft or attempted theft of a motor vehicle.

Arson – any willful or malicious burning or attempt to burn, with or without intent to defraud, a dwelling house, public building, motor vehicle or aircraft, personal property of another, etc.

Hate Crimes – includes all of the crimes listed above that manifest evidence that the victim was chosen based on one of the categories of bias listed below, plus the following crimes.

- Larceny/Theft—includes, pocket picking, purse snatching, shoplifting, theft from building, theft from motor vehicle, theft of motor vehicle parts or accessories, and all other larceny.
- Simple Assault—an unlawful physical attack by one person upon another where
 neither the offender displays a weapon, nor the victim suffers obvious severe or
 aggravated bodily injury involving apparent broken bones, loss of teeth, possible
 internal injury, severe laceration or loss of consciousness.
- Intimidation—to unlawfully place another person in reasonable fear of bodily
 harm through the use of threatening words and/or other conduct but without
 displaying a weapon or subjecting the victim to actual physical attack.
- Destruction/Damage/Vandalism or Property (except Arson)—to willfully or maliciously destroy, damage, deface or otherwise injure real or personal property without the consent of the owner or the person having custody or control of it.

Categories of Prejudice:

- Race A preformed negative attitude toward a group of persons who possess common physical characteristics genetically transmitted by descent and heredity which distinguish them as a distinct division of humankind.
- **Gender** A preformed negative opinion or attitude toward a group of persons because those persons are male or female.
- **Gender Identity** A preformed negative opinion or attitude toward a group of persons because of the gender identify by those persons.

- **Religion** A preformed negative opinion or attitude toward a group of persons who share the same religious beliefs regarding the origin and purpose of the universe and the existence or nonexistence of a supreme being.
- **Sexual Orientation** A preformed negative opinion or attitude toward a group of persons based on their sexual attraction toward, and responsiveness to, members of their own sex or members of the opposite sex.
- Ethnicity/national origin A preformed negative opinion or attitude toward a group of persons of the same race or national origin who share common or similar traits, languages, customs and traditions.
- **National Origin-** A preformed negative opinion about a group of persons based upon them being from a particular country or part of the world.
- **Disability** A preformed negative opinion or attitude toward a group of persons based on their physical or mental impairments/ challenges, whether such disability is temporary or permanent, congenital or acquired by heredity, accident, injury, advanced age or illness.

CRIME STATISTICS:

NOTES:

- Tampa Police Department provided statistical data that was essential to our reporting.
- Hillsborough County Sheriff's Office website provided statistical data essential to reporting.
- Plant City Police provided statistical data that was essential to our reporting.
- Officials at MacDill Air Force Base provided statistical date that was essential to reporting.

Criminal Homicide	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Murder and Nonnegligent Manslaughter 2021 2022 2020 Negligent Manslaughter 2021 2022 2022 2020 Sex Offenses Rape Fondling Incest Statutory Rape Fondling Incest Statutory Rape Fondling 2021 Incest Statutory Rape Fondling 2022 Incest Statutory Rape Pondling 2022 Incest 2020	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Manslaughter 2021 2022 2020 2021 2022 2020 2021 2022 2020	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Negligent Manslaughter 2020 2021 2022 2020	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Negligent Manslaughter 2021 2022 2022	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
2022 Sex Offenses Rape Fondling Incest Statutory Rape Fondling Incest Statutory Rape Rape Fondling Incest Incest Statutory Rape Rape Fondling Incest Incest Statutory Rape Rape Fondling Incest Inces	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Rape	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Rape Fondling 2020	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Fondling Incest Statutory Rape Rape Fondling Incest Statutory Rape Pondling Incest Statutory Rape Pondling Incest Statutory Rape Pondling Incest Incest Statutory Rape Pondling Incest Incest Statutory Rape Pondling Incest Ince	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0			
Statutory Rape Rape Fondling 2021 Incest Statutory Rape Rape Fondling 2022 Incest Statutory Rape Rape Fondling 2022 Incest Statutory Rape 2020 Incest Statutory Rape 2020 Aggravated Assault 2021 2022 Burglary 2021 2022 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022 2020 2020 2020 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	- - - - - - - -		
Rape Fondling 2021	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	- - - - - - - -		
Fondling Incest Statutory Rape Fondling 2022 Rape Fondling 2022 Incest Statutory Rape Robbery 2021 2022 2020 Aggravated Assault 2021 2022 2020 Burglary 2021 2022 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022 2022 2020 2020 2020 20	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	: : : : :		
Incest Statutory Rape Rape Fondling Incest In	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0			
Statutory Rape Rape Fondling 2022	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	- - - - -		
Rape Fondling 2022	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	· · · · 		
Fondling 2022	0 0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0			
Incest Statutory Rape 2020	0 0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0	0 0			
Statutory Rape 2020 2021 2022 2020 2021 2022 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020	0 0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0 0 0 0	0	0			
2020 2021 2022 2020 2021 2022 2020	0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0 0 0	0	0	<u> </u> -		
Robbery 2021 2022 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2021 2022 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020	0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0					
Robbery 2021 2022 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2021 2022 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020 2020	0 0 0 0	0 0 0	0			-		
2022 2020 2020 2021 2022 2020 2020 2021 2022 2020	0 0 0	0	0		0			
Aggravated Assault 2021 2022 2020 2021 2022 2020 2020 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022	0			0	0	-		
2022 2020 2021 2022 2020 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022		0	0	0	0	_		
2020 2021 2022 2020 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022	0	0	0	0	0	- -		
Burglary 2021 2022 2020 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022 2022		0	0	0	0	•		
2022 2020 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022	0	0	0	0	0	_		
2020 Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022	0	0	0	0	0	-		
Motor Vehicle Theft 2021 2022 2022	0	0	0	0	0	•		
2022	0	0	0	0	0	-		
	0	0	0	0	0	-		
1 2020	0	0	0	0	0	•		
Arson 2021	0	0	0	0	0	=		
2022	0	0	0	0	0	-		
Addtional Offenses								
2020	0	0	0	0	0	_		
Dating Violence 2021	0	0	0	0	0	-		
2022	0	0	0	0	0			
2020	0	0	0	0	0	-		
Domestic Violence 2021 2022	0	0	0	0	0	-		
2020	0	0	0	0	0	•		
Stalking 2021	0	0	0	0	0	-		
2022	0	0	0	0	0	-		
		Arı	rest		Referred for Disciplinary Action			
Other Offenses	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property
2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Liquor Law Violations 2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Abuse Violations 2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2020 		0	0	0	0	0	0	0
2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Dale Mabry Campus to include Hawks Landing & District Offices

	•	•		•					
Offense	Year	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	Unfounded			
Criminal Homicide									
Murder and Nonnegligent	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
iviaristaugriter	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Negligent Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
I	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Sex Offenses									
Rape	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Fondling									
Incest									
Statutory Rape									
Rape	2021	0	1	0	0	0			
Fondling									
Incest									
Statutory Rape									
Rape	2022	0	2	0	0	0			
				•		· 			
Robbery	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Robbery	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	1	0	0	0	0			
Aggravated Assault	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	2	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Burglary	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	1	1	0	0	0			
Motor Vehicle Theft	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Arson	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Addtional Offenses									
Dating Violence	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	1	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Domestic Violence	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	2	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Stalking	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	1	0	0	0	0			
	2022	1	0	0	0	0			
	2022			rest		Referred for Disciplinary Action			
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	P Pr
Liquor Law Violations	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Liquoi Law Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	5	0	
	2022	0	10	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Abuse Violations	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
İ	2021	0	۸	0	0	0	2	0	

			~\l	ાલ્ડા		Referred for Disciplinary Action				
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	
Liquor Law Violations	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
LIQUOI LAW VIOIAUOIIS	2021	0	0	0	0	0	5	0	0	
	2022	0	10	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Abuse Violations	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2021	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	
	2022	0	6	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possession	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2021	0	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	

Brandon Campus

Offense Criminal Homicide	Year	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	Unfounded			
Murder and Nonnegligent									
Manslaughter	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Negligent Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Sex Offenses									
Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Fondling Incest	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Statutory Rape	1	0	0	0	0	0			
Rape	_	0	0	0	0	0			
Fondling		0	0	0	0	0			
Incest	-	0	0	0	0	0			
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Fondling		0	0	0	0	0			
Incest		0	0	0	0	0			
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Robbery	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	1	0	0	0	0			
Aggravated Assault	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Burglary	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Motor Vehicle Theft	2020 2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Arson	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
Addtional Offenses	2022	0	U	0	U	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Dating Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Domestic Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	1	0	0	0	0			
	2022			,					
Stalking	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
			Arre	st		Referred for Disciplinary Action			
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Liquor Law Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	0.5								
Drug Abuse Violations	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
-	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	U	U	U	U	U	U	U	U
Illegal Weapons Possession	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	•			-	-		-		

Ybor City Campus

Offense Criminal Homicide	Year	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	Unfounded			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Murder and Nonnegligent Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
manoraugmor	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Negligent Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
Sex Offenses	2022	U	U	U	U	U			
Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Fondling	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Incest	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Fondling Incest	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
Fondling	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Incest		0	0	0	0	0			
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0			
	0000	0	0	0	0				
Robbery	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Robbery	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Aggravated Assault	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Bl	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Burglary	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Motor Vehicle Theft	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
_	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Arson	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
Addtional Offenses	2022	U	U	U	U	0			
Additional Officiacs	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Dating Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
	2020	0	0	0	0	0			
Domestic Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0			
	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
Stalking	2021	1	0	0	0	0			
otaking	2022	0	0	0	0	0			
			Arı	rest		Referred for Disciplinary Action			
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student	Noncampus Building or	Public	On Campus	Student	Noncampus Building or	Public
			Housing	Property	Property		Housing	Property	Property
Linuan Laur Weiteren	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Liquor Law Violations	2021	0 2	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Abuse Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
·	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possession	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Offense Criminal Homicide	Year	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	Unfounded		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Murder and Nonnegligent Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
iviansiaugntei	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Negligent Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0]	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
Sex Offenses							į	
Rape		0	0	0	0	0		
Fondling	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Incest	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0		
Rape		0	0	0	0	0		
Fondling	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
Incest		0	0	0	0	0		
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0]	
Rape		0	0	0	0	0]	
Fondling	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
Incest		0	0	0	0	0]	
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0]	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Robbery	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Aggravated Assault	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Burglary	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Motor Vehicle Theft	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	1	
Arson	2021	0	0	0	0	0]	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	1	
Addtional Offenses							i	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Dating Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Domestic Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0]	
Stalking	2021	0	0	0	0	0]	
•	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022		Arre			Referred for Disciplinary Action		
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	No Bu P
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	

			Arre	st		Referred for Disciplinary Action			
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Liquor Law Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Abuse Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Illegal Weapons Possession	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0

Plant City Campus

Offense Criminal Homicide	Year	On Campus	Student Housing	Non campus Building or Property	Public Property	Unfounded
Cilillia notificate	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Murder and Nonnegligent						0
Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
Negligent Manslaughter	2020	0	0	0	0	0
rvegilgent mansiaughter	2022	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses	2022					Ü
Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Fondling		0	0	0	0	0
Incest	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Fondling		0	0	0	0	0
Incest	2021	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	2022	0	0	0	0	0
Incest		0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	1	0	0	0	0
Mata - Vahi ala Th-ff	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
Areon	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	2021	0	0	0	0	0
Additional Offenses	2022	U	U	U	U	U
Additional Offerises	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Florence	2022	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Domestic Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0

			Ап	rest		Referred for Disciplinary Action				
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Non campus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Liquor Law Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Abuse Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapons Possession	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	

			The Regel			
Offense Criminal Homicide	Year	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	Unfounded
Cililina nomade	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Murder and Nonnegligent	2020	0	0		0	
Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	_	0		0	0	
Negligent Manslaughter	2020	0	0	0	0	0
ivegrigerit marisiaugriter	2021	0	0	0	0	0
Sex Offenses	2022	U	U	U	U	U
Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Fondling	1	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape	-	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Fondling		0	0	0	0	0
Fondling Incest	-	0	0	0	0	0
	-					
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0
Rape	-				0	0
Fondling	-	0	0	0	0	0
Incest	-	0	0	0	0	0
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0
	0.000		â	•		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Robbery	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Aggravated Assault	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Burglary	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
Mada a Makida Tha A	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Motor Vehicle Theft	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0
	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Arson	2021	0	0	0	0	0
Additional Offenses	2022	0	U	U	0	0
Auduonai Onenses	2000	0	٥	0	٥	^
Dating Violence	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Dating Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	_	0	0			0
Domo etia Violonea	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Dome stic Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0
	_					
Ptalling.	2020	0	0	0	0	0
Stalking						0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0

			Ar	rest		Referred for Disciplinary Action				
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Noncampus Building or Property	Public Property	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Liquor Law Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Drug Abuse Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
Illegal Weapon's Possession	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	

Ybor City Training Center

Year On Campus

2021

Illegal Weapons Possession

Offense

Criminal Homicide

Student Housing

Noncampus Building or Property

Public

Property

Unfounded

Criminal Homicide								
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Murder and Nonnegligent Manslaughter		0	0	0	0	0		
wansiaugittei	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Negligent Manslaughter	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
Sex Offenses								
Rape		0	0	0	0	0		
Fondling	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Incest	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Statutory Rape		0	0	0	0	0		
Rape		0	0	0	0	0		
Fondling	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
Incest	1	0	0	0	0	0		
Statutory Rape	1	0	0	0	0	0		
Rape	+	0	0	0	0	0		
Fondling		0	0	0	0	0		
Incest	-1	0	0	0	0	0		
Statutory Rape	-	0	0	0	0	0		
Statutory Napo		Ü	Ü	Ü	Ü	U		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Robbery	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
Robbery	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Aggravated Assault	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Aggravateu Assaurt	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Burglary	2020	0	0	0	0			
Burgiary	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
	_	0		0	0			
Motor Vehicle Theft	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Motor venicle Their								
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
A	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Arson	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
Addtional Offenses	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
Additional Offerises	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Dating Violence	2021	0	0	0	0	0		
buting violence	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Domestic Violence	2020	0	0	0	0	0		
Domesiic Violence	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
IO4- II-i	2020	0	0	0	0			
Stalking						0		
	2022	0	0	0	0	0		
				rest Noncampus		for Disciplina		Noncampus
Other Offenses		On Campus	Student Housing	Building or Property	Public Property	On Campus	Student Housing	Building or Property
	2020	0	0	0	0	0	0	Oporty
Liquor Law Violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Drug Abuse Violations	2020 2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Diag Abuse violations	2021	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
	2022		0	n	0	0	0	0

Public Property

ANNUAL FIRE SAFETY REPORT

The Higher Education Opportunity Act requires institutions that maintain on-campus student housing facilities to publish an annual fire safety report that contains information about campus fire safety practices and standards of the institution. The following report details all information required by this act for HCC.

Fire Safety Definitions

The following terms are used within this report. Definitions have been obtained from the Higher Education Opportunity Act:

On-Campus Student Housing – A student housing facility that is owned or controlled by the institution or is located on property that is owned or controlled by the institution and is within a reasonable contiguous area that makes up the campus.

Fire – Any instance of open flame or other burning in a place not intended to contain the burning or in an uncontrolled manner.

Hawks Landing Residence Fire Drills

Fire Drills for the entire Hawks Landing Student Housing Complex are conducted each semester. All occupants and staff are required to vacate the building and report to the assigned marshaling area.

Fire Safety

HCC takes Fire Safety very seriously and continues to enhance its programs to the College community through education, engineering and enforcement. Educational programs are presented throughout the year to faculty, staff and students so they are aware of the rules and safe practices. These programs, which are available at all campus locations, include identification and prevention of fire hazards, actual building evacuation procedures and drills. In addition, specific occupant response to fire emergencies and hands-on use of fire extinguishers.

The College maintains and tests all fire alarms and automatic fire suppression systems in accordance with the appropriate National Fire Protection Association Standard to insure system readiness and proper operation in the event of a fire emergency.

HCC has adopted and developed numerous Safety Polices and Guidelines to help promote a safe living and work environment at all College locations. These policies, guidelines and other fire safety information can be accessed on the Internet at:

https://hccfl.sharepoint.com/sites/risk-management

Additional protection is provided by HCC Public Safety & HCC contract security who are trained for initial response to fire incidents occurring at college facilities. Officers aid in building evacuation and extinguishment/confinement of small fires. In addition, laboratory safety and evacuation plans are also part of the Risk Management mission. Risk Management is dedicated to maintaining the safety of our community by conducting annual inspections, plan reviews, and evacuation drills of all laboratories on campus.

Fire Statistics for On-Campus Student Housing Facilities

Hawks Landing Residential Facility	Total Fires	Cause of Fire	Injuries requiring Medical	Deaths	Value Damage
Residential Pacifity	Tites	THE	Treatment		Damage
2022	0		0	0	0

Description of On-Campus Student Housing Fire Safety Systems—Hawks Landing.

The building has a full fire sprinkler system, and each room is equipped with sprinklers. Each room in each apartment has a local smoke detector. There are fire pull stations located throughout the complex. Each apartment and each floor contain an ABC fire extinguisher.

Fire Safety Education and Training Programs for Students, Faculty and Staff

Risk Management in coordination with Student Life Programs provides training to Resident Assistants.

Topics addressed during this training include:

- Fire prevention in the residence hall
- What to do in the event of a fire
- How to report a fire or other emergency
- How Hawks Landing fire safety systems operate

Resident Assistants coordinate additional fire safety training and education programs for Hawks Landing resident students.

Other general safety and fire safety information is available to students, faculty and staff on the Risk Management web site at: https://www.nfpa.org/Public-Education

Fire Incident Reporting

Students, faculty and staff are instructed to call 911 to report a fire emergency. After contacting 911, and once it is safe, we ask community members to call one of the staff listed below.

0	HCC Public Safety Officer	813-253-7911
0	On-duty Security Officer at Hawks Landing	813-458-9456
	(Currently Allied Security)	
0	Assistant to the Dean for Student Life	813-253-7313
0	Resident Assistant	813-253-7313
0	Member of Peak Management Team	813-875-6000

Plans for Future Improvements in Fire Safety

HCC continues to monitor trends related to residence hall fire incidents and alarms to provide a fire safe living environment for all students. New programs and policies are developed as needed to help ensure the safety of all students, faculty and staff.